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Reaching Out to New

By Karsten Kelly

We see it at alimost every contra dance: A “black hole” in
your set from which people seem unable to escape and
progress. Couples coming in from the set a few beats late.
Neighbors walking in the opposite direction from you when
you're supposed to be balancing and swinging with them.

“It’s because of the new people, and its worse in the outer
sets!” some say.

‘This is a common, though not always spoken, contra com-
plaint. Many experienced dancers naturally respond to this by,
at the end of one dance, quickly partnering with a nearby
known, experienced dancer and heading for the center set for
the next dance.

“This way we get better dancing!”

T disagree.

‘When most experienced dancers quickly pair up with

other experienced dancers and aim for the center set, we end.

up with even more couples, and often some foursomes, with
less dance experience than there otherwise would be. These
clumps of newer dancers are wsually the people lost, per-
ceived as dance obstructions, treated poorly by experienced
dancers and not having a good time.

‘The way to better dancing is for us experienced dancers
to make a point of frequently asking unfamiliar and newer
dancers from the periphery of the dance hall to dance and to
choose our sets randomly.

Is this a marter of generosity, helping newer dancers enjoy
their first tastes of contra dance at the expense of experi-
enced dancers?

No, though generosity may be a persuasive reason for some

of us. If each newer dancer had an experienced partner and
mostly experienced neighbors to help them along, they would
generally be on time and headed in the right direction, and
there would be no black holes, The sets would be less prone to
breaking down, and the dancing would be smoother and easi-
er for everybody, experienced dancers included.

Is this for the benefit of the wider contra dance community
at the expense of the individual partners of the newer dancers?

No. I offer here two completely selfish reasons for each of
us to dance with new and unfamiliar dancers:

I dance teday because an experienced dancer saw me stand-
ing nervously at the side of a dance hall my first night there and
asked me to dance. I have seen that first dance partner only a
few times, but T can still recall her face clearly. Partnering with
a new dancer is our opportunity to be that memory for some-
body else.

Most new dancers are nervous and worried about being
able to dance at all, much less well. Many times I have asked
an unfamiliar person hugging a wall to dance and heard, “I
don’t know how, and I'll screw it up for everybody.”

With patience, kindness, good leading and strong body
english from their partners and neighbors, they almost
always do fine, of course. Some new dancers stay nervous
through the whole dance. With others, however, there is a
moment when their nervousness drains away and you can see
them relax and start smiling.

I have been to more than a few dances where the highlight
of my evening was not the smooth or flashy dancing with other
experienced dancers: it was sharing, and knowing 1 helped
make possible, that magic moment with a beginning dancer.

Tips for Dancing with Newer Dancers

-* Smile. It helps new dancers feel welcome and relax.

* Offer only polite, positive suggestions for improving
their dancing, if you offer any suggestions at all. One nega-
tive comument that seems minor to you can seem like a con-
demnation to a nervous new dancer.

» Minimize verbal suggestions for improving their danc-
ing unless they ask for them or are doing something danger-
ous or painful. They are probably overloaded just from try-
ing to remember the moves. Show them how to dance well
by your example and they will learn by imitation.

-* Swing with them slowly and in the tradifional ballroom
position until it is clear that they can comfortably swing
faster or in other positions. Dizziness is probably the higgest
cause of new dancer confusion, and slow swings will help
reduce this. If they still have problems with dizziness remind
them of techniques like keeping their head level and looking
at some part of you straight ahead of them during swings.

* Do not twirl in courtesy turns. Twirls increase the dizzi-
ness of new women dancers and the question of “does she
want to twirl or not” perplexes new men. In addition, cour-
tesy turn twirls inhibit leading into the next move.

* Lead firmly, but don’t push. A strong lead in the right
direction gets them started right on the next move whether
they remember what to do or not. There is usually not much
leading done in contra, but there are plenty of opportunities
for experienced men and women to lead newer dancers.

* Provide good body english. Even when you’re not able
to lead you can help direct them with exaggerated body
moveinents.

* Be on time. Many new dancers have trouble matching
moves to counts of music and crisp tming helps them learn
how to do this.

* Warmly thank them for the dance after it is over. You
don’t want them to think they disappointed you because they
were not “good” dancers.




Dance Locations

Benton Center, 630 NW 7th, Corvallis

Burlingame Water Tower Dance Hall, SW 17th and Marigold (between Spring Garden and Taylor’s
Ferry Roads)-—no street shoes pernitted on the dence floor

Fulton Community Center, 68 SW Miles {off Barbur, traffic light just east of Terwilliger)

Guthrie Park, 3 miles south of Dallas

Kelly Middle School North Park & Howard, Eugene

Knights of Columbus Hall, 725 Shipping NI, Salem

Multnomah Art Center, 7688 SW Capitol Hwy {at 31st)

Multnomah Friends Meeting House, 4312 SE Stark

" Netel Grange, Lewis & Clark Road, 3.9 miles ‘;outh of Miles Crossing at “Logan Road Chapel” sign.

Call 503-325-7279 if lost.
Portland Police Athletic Association, 618 SE Alder
Rockford Grange, 4250 Barrett Drive, Hood River
Saint Andrew’s Church, SW Dosch Road at Sunset Boulevard (near Beaverton-Hillsdale Hwy)
Saint Barnabus Epzscopal Church, 2201 SW Vermont (about 3 blocks west of Bertha)
Sunlight Community Center, 6404 SW Barnes Road, Portland

Regular Portland Dances

Unless stated, all dances are
open to everyone~experienced
or not, with or without part- ##8
ners—and feature live music.
All dances are raught. PCDC
encourages sit-in  musicians
(unmiked) at regular PCDC
dances at the discretion of the
hired band and caller.

¢ PCDC Friday English Country
Dance Series. English country dance
is a source of modern square and con-
tra dance style. We dance every Friday
at BWT, 7:30 to 10:30 p.m. The dance
begins with a teaching session. Tea
and cookies at the break! $7/86 sen-
iors and PCDC members. Bring clean
dance shoes for this wonderful wood-
en floor.

"The First Friday of each month is
an open mic for callers and open band
for those who would like to play
(bring a folding chair and music
stand). Contact Cynthia Stenger, 503-
722-4555, for more information.

* First Saturday Cats & Dogs
Contra Dance. UnlLeashed! and var-
ious Cat bands alternate months with
guest callers. FCC, 8 p.m., beginners’
workshop 7:30 p.m. $7.

* PCDC Second Saturday
Contra Dance. The longest
continuously running contra
dance in the state. FCC, 8 p.mn.,
beginners’ workshop 7:30 p.m.
$7/%6 seniors and PCDC
members.

* PCDC Second Saturday
Family Dance. The family dance is a
dance for all ages. It’s a great way for
families to have fun together with a
potluck following the dance. MAC, 5
p-n1, potluck 7 p.m. Call 503-281-
2888 or e-mail judith@mediate.com
for information. Dance runs Qctober
to April. Off in the sumimer.

* Third Saturday Con;tra dance
is organized by Jigsaw. FCC, 8 p.m.,
beginners’ workshop. 7:30 p.m. $7.

* Fourth Saturday Contra dance
is organized and called by Mary
Devlin. FCC, 8 p.m., beginners” work-
shop 7:30 p.n. $7/86 CDSS members.

¢ PCDC Fifth Saturday Contra
dance is an open mic session for
callers and musicians. FCC, 8 p.m.,
beginners’ workshop 7:30 p.m. $7/56
seniors and PCDC members.

Out of Town Dances

¢ Fourth Friday Scandinavian
Dance, KOC, Salem. 8 pm. Call
503-364-6713 1o confirm. (Dene ﬁrr
the season)

» First and Third Satarday
Dances, BC, Corvallis. 8 p.m. Call:
541-754-1839.

¢ Second and Fousth Saturday
Darce, KMS, Eugene, 8 p.m.
Beginners” instruction at 7:30 p.n.

For info or places to stay, call
Ellen at 541-686-2053.

s Astoria Old-Time Country
Dance, NG, Astoria. Call 503-
325-1082.

» Hood River Satusday Dﬂnces,
RG, 8 p.m. Dances are the first
Saturday of every month. Off in
June, July and August. Call 541-
386-6471.

* Bend Community Contra
dance, 3rd Saturday at Kenwood
Gym, dance “parties” for summer; |
2nd Saturday in the fall. Call 541--
317-1458, or e~-mail ,
kanestdt@bendnet.com.

Get weekly updates about dances in the Portland area by e-mail.
Just e-mail Erik Weberg at kluberg @ kluberg.com, and ask to be put on the list.
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Dance From Dusk to Dawn!!!

Four great bands and four great callers are ready to
keep dancers on their toes at the annual PCDC Dusk to
Dawn dance June § and 9 at the Kinton
Grange.

We will kick the night off with Elinor
Preston and UnLeashed! from Portland,
followed by The Canotes, that geneti-
cally matched music duo from Seattle,
with Dave Smith calling. Heading into
the wee hours, Woody Lane from
Roseberg will call with our own Pied-A-
Terre. Those bagpipes wake you up every
time! And for those hearty souls ready to
dance in the dawn we have Todd Silverstein and
Calico straight from a gig in Eugene—definitely on a caf-
feine high!

Please bring a contribution for the potluck—we will need
those carbs—coffee and utensils will be supplied. Costis $9 for
PCDC members and $10 for non-members. A teaching ses-
sion is at 7:30 p.m. and dancing starts at 8 p.m.

'Io get to the Grange, go west on Scholl’s Ferry Road, past
Washington Square, approximately five miles west of Hwy.
217. The Grange is on the right.

1f you bring a water bottie, please have your name on it
' we can not take water bottles into the dance hall

and are asked to leave them in the vestibule.

Parking at the Grange is extremely limited.
Please carpool and follow the directions of the
parking attendants when you arrive,

This eventrequires a lot.of volunteer help
to happen. See the story below for how you
can help.
The Annual Membership Meeting
will be held during the evening to vote
on new board members. See any of the
board members listed on the back page if
you would like to serve on the board, or nominate someone
else.:

This s an annual event not to be missed! You have not lived

until'you have danced from dusk to dawn. See you there!

Volunteers Needed

* PCDC needs volunteers to help with the Dusk to Dawn
dance June 8 and 9. Help is needed with parking, food over-
sight and door duty. If you want to help, call Bev Stewart at
503-293-3122, or e-mail at bmaystewart@msn.com.

The Prez Says:

With any luck, by the time this is published the
weather will have become a little nicer and we will be
able to work and play outside again. But save enough
energy for dancing!

With June coming up, that means the Dusk to
Dawn dance is here again, held as usual at the Kinton
Grange. See elsewhere in this issue for the lineup of
great bands and callers, lasting until the wee hours of
the morning (5:30 am). There will be potluck dishes in
the basement, coffee to help us stay awake, and lots of
fun for everybody. So mark dovin June 8 and 9 on your
calendars!

Betty Woerner

Special thought of the day:

Lots of people will want to ride with you in a o, but
what you really want is someone who will take the bus with

Yot when the limo breaks down.
Anonymons

This and Thar

Dancing in the Zone
Don'’t forget the dance workshop scheduled for
May 11, with a contra dance to follow, The workshop
starts at 3:45 p.m. at Fulton Community Center. Costs
is $15 a person, which includes the entry fee to that
evening’s dance. Call Elinor Preston at 503-735-2625
to sign up.

Morris Dance Group Seeks New Members

Join Trilliurn Morris Dancers! This group of
Portland men and women perform ancient English
folk dances on May Day and at community events.
We will teach you the dances; practices on Monday
evenings.

Visit http://www.eastsidewebsites.com/morris/, oF
call Kathryn at 503-234-4594.

Remember, you can now run ads in
Footnotes—contact Mike Teegarden for details at
mike_teegarden @ pmug.org.

* PCDC is looking for a volunteer who is well-versed in
publicity matters. Anyone want to step forward? Call Kaye
Blesener at 503-636-6203.

* PCDC is looking for a volunteer who is well-versed in
financial and/or accounting mateers. Call Betty Woemner at
503-244-1593.

* Do you have page design and editing skills? PCDC is
looking for a volunteer to work on Footnotes. TF you can help,
call Mike Teegarden at 503-357-5997.
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PLEASE let us know immediately if your address
changes. We are charged 34¢ for cach newsletter
that is returned. And worse yer, you won't ger your
newsletter, Provide your old and new address.
Coneact Suc Songer, PO Box 14636, Portland, OR
47293, 503-293-1446, songer@pacifier.com.

This newsietter, Footnotes, is published every
other month, If you have a darice announcement
for the newsletter, ple’lsc contact the newslerer
cotmnittee, or send it to PCDC, PO Box 14636,

Portland, 97293. Give a concise description of

your event, including featured band and callers,
date, time, place, cost, and phone number for fur-
ther information. The information provided here
is 2§ accurate as we can make it, bur changes or
cancellations may not be reflected in this ealen-
dar. We encourage submission of letters and arti-
cles of interest to the communicy. Leters and arti-
cles become the property of Foowotes on publica-
rion and may be edited. The DEADLINE for the
July/August. calendar is June 1.

Portland Country Dance Community is a consor-
tium of dancers, musicians and eallers promoting
country dance and music tradidons through reg-
ular dances, workshops and other events.
Everyone is welcome. Our intérests include
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American, English, Celtic, Scandinavian and
related fraditions, expressed through live per-
formance and participation. With this newsleter,
we hope to exchange information and share con-
cerns about traditional music and dance. We pul-
lish the newsletter every other month and distil-
ute it to members of PCDC and other folk organ-
izations in the Pacific Northwest. Individual
membership is $15 a year (812 for seniors), and
$25 a year for families, which provides a 31 dis-
count at our regular dances and subscription to

the newsletrer. Donations. in excess of member-

B

“ship fees are rax deductible. Correspondence may

be sent to PCIXC, PO Box 14636, Pordand, OR
97293, We are an educational, nonprofit corpora-
tion-and also a center of the Country Dance and
Song Society, a national organization, whaose
address.is 132 Main St/PO Box 338, Haydenville,
MA (H039-0338.

The PCDC board is an elected body of volun-
teers from the community. Meetings are held
once a month, and community members are
always welcome. Help, ideas and feedback from
the community, in whatever form, is necessary to
make PCDC events happen. Your contributions
of time and support arc appreciated. Call any
board member for further info.

The PCDC board members are:

RonBekey .......ocovoo.. .. 503203 3122
rhekey@pec.edi
Kaye Blesener—Publicity ... ... .. 503-636—?6203

kblesener@plix. corm

Janene Benfield-Treasurer
celtic_flanie@botmail.com

John Coon/Mary Olsen~Secretary 503-636-6993

Jobm.coon@roan.goy

...... 503-657-8988

Dave Hamlin . -...... PR 303—691—_1758
dhandin@campbellgroup.com

Eliza Romick—Bookings ...... .. 503-289- 8669
eromtick@teleport.com

Bev Stewart—Volunteer Coordinator 503 2‘)3 3122
braystewart@nisn.com.

Mike Teegarden-Newsletter ..
mike_tecgarden@purug.org

503-357»5'99?

Ken Yates-Newsletter ... . ... ...503- 67‘3-0454
yates_bird@yaboo.com.

Betty Woerner-Chiair .. .......503-244- 1593
bwoerner@reed.edn

Publicity: John Benceki (flyers)
Mailing list & membership: Sne Songer
(503-293-1446) songer@pacifier.com

PCDC Board Meeting, February 28, 2002—Board Members Present: Janene Benfield, Betty Woemer, Ron Bekey, Mike Teegarden, John Coon Ken
Yates. Others Present: Sue Sanger, Susan McGinn. Meeting Process: The board agreed that if decisions on agenda issues cannot be made quickly, we
will assign a committee to work on the issue rather than prolonging the current meeting. Entry Fees at Special Dances for the Board and Volunteers:
Board membets and volunteers attending special dances should donate the equivalent of the difference between a regular dance and the special darnce as
the entry fee. Change in Board Members: The terms for Bev and Mike expire this year and both expecl to step down. Family Dance: The most recent
dance was well attended and there appear to be several possibilities for improving the overall situation for the dance, including change of location, better
publicity, and volunteers among the parents to monitor the dance better. Financial Report: The English Country dance netted $1,200 during the last two
months. Insurance: Based on cost comparisons, we will stay with our own liability insurance rather than going through CDSS. Nonprofit Status: Betty wil
continue to work toward completing our own nonprofit status and check with Dave Vogel to ensure there are no increased paperwark or tax reportlng issues.
Recmrocnty The reciprocity agreement between PCBC and PFS has been oompleted and Betty handed out a copy of the form :
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